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GEORGIA AUDUBON WELCOMES FOUR NEW BOARD MEMBERS 

 

(ATLANTA, GA,) December 14, 2021 - Georgia Audubon announced four new members elected by 

members to the Board of Directors at their annual meeting on December 5. Mary Anne Lanier, Laurene 

Hamilton, Scott Porter, and Ellen Miller were elected for three-year terms, beginning January 1, 2022. In 

addition, Evonne Blythers Lapsey was elected to return for a second three-year term. It was also 

announced that Paige Martin, global director of development, science and ocean protection for The 

Nature Conservancy will take over as Board Chair beginning in January 2022. 

 

Mary Anne Lanier is President of the Ray C. Anderson Foundation, a Georgia-based private family 

foundation. Prior to assuming her current role, Lanier spent 12 years with Interface’s Sustainable 

Operations Team. Assuming the role of a nonprofit trustee came naturally to Lanier in 2011, when the 

Foundation was relaunched, as she has always found joy and inspiration serving others in the 

communities where she has worked and lived. She was the 2020-21 Chairman of the Board for the 

Institute for Georgia Environmental Leadership (IGEL), and she participated in the 2016 IGEL class. 

Lanier is a graduate of Furman University. She resides in Marietta, Georgia, with her husband James 

Lanier. They have three grown sons and three grandchildren. 

 

An environmental champion, Laurene Hamilton has worked both at the state and local level protecting 

Georgia’s natural resources while focusing on sustainability. She recently took over as CEO of the 

Greening Youth Foundation. Hamilton is proud of the Greening Youth Foundation's bevy of work and 

commitment to excellence and believes it speaks to both her professional and personal leadership goals 

and passions for engaging and encouraging youth towards environmental careers. She holds a bachelor's 

in agricultural science and business from Tennessee State University and a master's in sustainability and 

environmental science from the University of Georgia. Hamilton originally hails from New Jersey but has 
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nurtured her “Georgia twang” for the last twenty-six years, living in Atlanta with her husband and two 

children. 

 

Scott Porter leads the human resources business partner team supporting WarnerMedia’s Sales & 

Distribution team, which includes ad sales, network distribution, and content distribution, working closely 

with WarnerMedia’s Chief Revenue Officer and the senior leadership team of Sales & Distribution, based 

in Atlanta. Porter earned a bachelor’s degree from Auburn University and a juris doctorate from Vanderbilt 

University School of Law. He lives in Atlanta with his husband, also named Scott, and their two children, 

Caroline and Daniel. Porter loves playing tennis and is an avid Auburn football fan.  

 

Ellen Miller is a retired Human Resources professional with over 40 years of experience in both the 

public and private sectors and experience in industries ranging from trade shows to health information 

technology. Her experience includes all aspects of human resources with an emphasis on business 

partnership. Ellen holds a bachelor's degree in philosophy from Georgia State University and a 

master's degree in human resource management from the University of South Carolina. She became 

involved in volunteer work with Georgia Audubon in 2003 and served as board President in 2007 and 

2008. Ellen is passionate about the work of Audubon, and since that time, has served in a number of 

capacities. She lives in Monticello, Georgia, on 90 acres where she slowly chips away at making the 

property as bird friendly as possible.  

 

Evonne Blythers Lapsey is currently an environmental consultant based out of Townsend, Georgia. She 

formerly served as Park Ranger/Naturalist with DeKalb County Recreations, Parks & Cultural Affairs, and 

the Director and founder of the Edge of Night Camping Club (ENCC). She was also an Environmental 

Education Coordinator for the West Atlanta Watershed Alliance (WAWA). Evonne has been a passionate 

Girl Scout leader for nearly 20 years and a very strong advocate in getting families outdoors. This will be 

Evonne's second term on the Georgia Audubon Board of Directors. 

 

“We are excited to welcome Mary Anne, Laurene, Scott, and Ellen to the Georgia Audubon Board of 

Directors,” says Linda DiSantis, outgoing board chair. “These individuals bring a wealth of talents and 

experiences to the Board that will help Georgia Audubon fulfill its mission of building places where birds 

and people thrive.” 

 

Additional Georgia Audubon board members include Joshua Andrews, Robert Cooper, Jairo Garcia, 

Joshua Gassman, Marc Goncher, Gus Kaufman, Susie Maclin, Paige Martin, Jon Philipsborn, LaTresse 

Snead, Esther Stokes, and Amanda Woomer 

 

For more information on Georgia Audubon, visit www.GeorgiaAudubon.org.  

About Georgia Audubon: Georgia Audubon is building places where birds and people thrive. We create 

bird-friendly communities through conservation, education, and community engagement.  
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